# KnighTimes

Alumni Notes
Foundation Report
Memorials
President's Message
Toronto History
Remember When

Inside this issue.

TORONTO HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

SPRING 2006

Editor's Notes—Dorothy S. Blaner '72

What motivates you? During the month of March, it seems like everyone is excited to see college teams participate in "March Madness". We find basketball exciting. When it gets down to the final four teams, we check rankings and hopefully predict the winning team. What makes them successful? Did they have a game plan? Did their coach use a certain method to inspire them?

As THS Alumni, we had the opportunity to choose our own path to success. We selected academic classes, scheduled required subject areas and included extracurricular sports, band, baseball, football, tennis, golf, basketball, track etc. Now, back to our original question—what motivated you? Successful people have told us that the single most important item that made them the winners they are was a result of —EDUCATION. Education has allowed them to determine their path to greatness.

Toronto High School has been the home to many fine athletes and many successful individuals. Be proud of your school, especially if you are a graduate of the class of 1992, whose THS varsity basketball team was OVAC champions and recorded more wins (19) than any other in THS history since the 20 game regular season started. Members of that team included seniors Otis Winston, Ryan Winstel, Aaron Clegg, Bob Haynes, Tim and Tom Anderson. The team was coached by John Tice, who stated (during the Red Knight Women's Club winter sports

banquet) those seniors were "some of the best ever athletes". To quote John Enrietto, former sports editor of the Herald Star, the 1991-92 Toronto basketball team was a "hardworking scrappy team, a team full of long arms and lean bodies, capable of swatting away passes and turning them into turnovers, quick transition and easy buckets the other way". He went on to say, "Toronto outscored its opponents by an average of 74.7-66.6 each game. That's an average of 19 points; they won nine games by 20 or more points, 5 others by margins of 30 or more. The Red Knights had 71 three-point goals that year, well over 3 per game, to go with the fast breaking style of play. Winston was the catalyst, averaging 31.1 points, 15 rebounds, 6 assists, 5 steals and 2 blocked shots per game. Teammates Tim Anderson averaged 11.9 per game, Tom Anderson, Aaron Clegg, Cris Burdette and Tay Montgomery all struck for double digits in various games.

How do we sum up that team? You could say there was no "I" in the 1991-92 team. Coach Tice instilled in those players one thing. "The Desire to be the Best of the Best". Determination is not enough, you also need education, good planning and execution to succeed in your life's goals.

Help us to succeed in our goal of providing scholarships to Toronto's graduating seniors. Donate \$5 to \$50 or more on a quarterly or yearly basis. We need you to provide "dollars for scholars". Are you part of the "Alumni" team?

## Fallen Knights:

## Pauline Cervenak Humphrey

'47 who lived in Lakeside, Montana, passed away on August 31, 2005. She married Donald L. Humphrey '47 and was a marine wife for 39 years. Donald was a Brig. General in the Marine Corp. She is buried in Arlington Cemetery, VA.

Robert Hayward Flowers '54 passed away on Oct. 3, 2005. Bob was a member of the Air Force. He retired from a lifelong career as an aerospace engineer. He pitched slow-pitch softball through his 50th summer. He ran and completed the Denver Marathon in 1981.

John "Hank" Ladomersky '45 died on Oct. 10, 2005. "Hank", as he was fondly known by family and friends, resided in Weirton, WV. He worked in the Open Hearth of Weirton Steel Corp for 15 years and was a driver for United Van Lines for 20 years.

Irene Ladomersky Lascola '39
passed away on Dec. 13, 2005. She was
an active member of the Wellsville Senior Citizens Club and worked as a poll
worker in the First Ward in Wellsville
for more than 20 years. Hank, above,
and Irene were brother & sister.

Pauline Andrews Tulencik '34 passed away on November 14, 2005. She was a retired substitute teacher in the Toronto City School system, substituting for over 14 years.

Donald L. Ramer Sr. '56 died on November 15, 2005. He was a retired employee of Weirton Steel Corp. Don was a long time devoted Little League coach in Toronto and was a very active member in all aspects of sports in Toronto.

Rev. Kenneth Tice '46 resided in Phoenix, AZ, formerly of Toronto, died on December 3, 2005. He married Pat Gribbon Tice '48.

Mary C. Culp passed away December 6, 2005. She married Gilbert '35 who passed away February 23, 1996

Marilyn L. Bray Stevenson '45 passed away on December 8, 2005. She was preceded in death by her husband, William '45, who passed away on September 10, 1998.

Kenneth C. Waggoner, Jr. died on Sunday, December 11, 2005 at the age of 28. Kenneth was an avid golfer and a football coach for Toronto High School.

Virginia Brooks Lindsey'30 died December 11, 2005. She retired in 1978 from Akron Children's Hospital, primarily working in the Three West unit and in the emergency department.

William Rock '63 died December 2, 2005. He resided in Ridgecrest, CA. Bill was a computer programmer for a defense contractor at China Lake Naval Air Station.

#### E. Grace Moreland Crawford

**'35** died on Thursday, December 15, 2005. Grace was formerly the secretary at THS for Gabby Kunzler. She was a Jefferson Club Lady Ruritan.

Daniel J. Martaus '79 passed away December 28, 2005 at the age of 44. He was the owner and operator of Dan's Pizza here in Toronto.

Virginia Kestner Carlson '39 died January 2, 2006. She devoted her life to ministry with the Presbyterian church here in Toronto and in Venice, FL.

Lois Youngman Brown '36 passed away March 3, 2006. She graduated from the Pittsburg School of Beauty. Her husband, James '36, died in 1996.

Martha Craig Rossiter '36 died on March 13, 2006. She taught Speech and English at THS for 27 years.

Helen Sabol Vogt '53 died April 18, 2006. She was a life time member of THSAA and was honored as one of the Distinguished Alumni in 2004.

Mary Jane Lippert Walker '40 passed away on May 5, 2005. She was an avid bowler. She is survived by two sons, and four daughters, their spouses, 10 grandchildren and 12 greatgrandchildren.

George Vandruff '53 passed away on February 19, 2006. He resided in Stratton, OH.

Anthony "Kip" Lamantia '36 died April 21, 2006. He worked and retired from Titanium Metals Corp of Toronto where he was a foreman in the Pickling and Anneal Dept.

Katherine Keeder Conner '36 died April 15, 2006. Wife, mother, grandmother. Member of Riverview Methodist Church in Toronto.

Terry Reese '63 died April 14, 2006. He served as a councilman and was mayor for 12 years in Empire. He was a coach with the Toronto Jr. Baseball League for over 40 years.

Inzy Rea Lewin Markle '43 died May 2, 2006. She served as Secretary of THS for 32 years and taught adult education. She was the youngest woman Justice of the Peace for Island Creek Township at the age of 29.

Ila Cochran Ingram '44 died April 4, 2006. She was a former telephone operator for Ohio Bell and retired from St. John's Medical Center (Trinity Medical Center).

Marion Anderson Deku '54 passed away on April 5, 2006. She and her husband Robert recently celebrated their 50th wedding anniversary. She was a member of St. Francis Church and the Daughters of America.

John Harp Newbold '47 passed away on March 26, 2006. He worked for Titanium Metals. He is survived by his wife, Bernice, a son, step-son, two step-daughters and 6 grandchildren.

Kathryn Choma Cash '45 died on May 4, 2006. She was a member of the First Congregational Church of Tallmadge and volunteered and was a member of many organizations in Tallmadge.

Wilmont McKnight '36 passed away on April 19, 2006 at the age of 90. His twin brother, William died October 10, 2004 at the age of 88.

#### Notes From All Over

Lois Popejoy '77 Preschool Teacher at Lincoln Elementary School and her students are involved in creating a park on the north side of the school building. The empty lot is worked on by both the morning & afternoon preschoolers through a continuation of one of the Make A Difference Day projects begun last year. The beautification of the school began at the start of the school year, but the physical aspects began in mid-October.

Popejoy applied for a \$2,500 grant from Home Depot. People donating to the project included: Sapp Construction, Kelly Excavating and the Sousa family as well as many parent helpers and preschoolers. A local artist will paint a mural that is representation of the children on the south and west side of the empty gas house that sits on the property. Popejoy said she wanted the area to be family-friendly, school friendly and neighborhood-friendly.

Robert E. Karaffa '50 writes that the 37th gathering of the Annual Toronto Day in Florida took place on Saturday, Feb 25th in Winter Park, FL. at the Elks Lodge. Joan Paisley Hendricks '50 was the chairperson for the successful event. The program showcased their pride in Toronto Heritage. They have taken some digital photos and will send them to us for future inclusion in the KnighTimes. Anyone interested in attending next year's event should contact Robert at 772-221-9691 to receive dates and event info. They plan to have a speaker from Toronto and will be heard singing both our THS fight song and our alma mater. Show your Toronto Pridejoin the rest of the gang in Florida for the Annual Toronto Day in 2007.

Paul '42 and Mary Bilchak wrote to us about their nephew, John Bilchak '65, who was recently profiled in the St. Anthony's Hospital *Legacy Newsletter*. John is Foundation Board Chairman of St. Anthony's Health Care Board of Directors, St. Petersburg, FL. His bio reads in part: John Bilchak is a family man; he is most of all a devoted husband to Lana and proud of his three children & four grandchildren. His wife, Lana, is the Director of Benefits for the BayCare Health System. John and Lana have been residents of Pinellas County for more than 20 years.

John holds degrees in Economics and Mathematics from OSU and has been an important philanthropist to the school. He is a former national principal with William M. Mercer, Inc., a company that specializes in compensation and benefits services.

John currently owns his own consulting company that specializes in healthcare, benefits and risk management, acquisitions and divestitures and Professional Employer Organizations.

John is a man of deep convictions; he serves St. Anthony's Health Care foundation because he firmly believes quality health care must be accessible and affordable for everyone in the community.

Jim Metcalf '76 is a successful entrepreneur. Recent news is that Jim is to head the international giant USG Corporation having been named president and chief operation officer, effective January 1, 2006. Jim's position is to oversee USG's North American subsidiaries, including U. S. Gypsum, Co USG Interiors Inc. USG Mexico and the L & W Supply Corporation, the largest distributor of drywall and related products.

Jim is proud to be the son of a steelworker, A THS graduate and an Ohio State University grad, who worked summers at Weirton Steel.

**David A. Blaner** '77, Executive Director of the Allegheny Bar Assoc., and the Allegheny County Bar Foundation. He also serves as the CEO of ACBA Services, Inc., the for-profit subsidiary of the Bar Association. He served as Deputy Executive Director of the Bar Association and Bar Foundation from July 1991 to June 2001.

Blaner previously worked as a City Manager for three suburban municipalities in the Pittsburgh area prior to joining the

Bar Association. He is the Chair of the NABE Chief Staff Executive Committee. He is a Board member of the American Bar Association Metro Bar Conference. Dave serves on the Board of the Neighborhood Legal Services Association in Pittsburgh. He is a graduate of Bethany College and earned his Masters Degree in Public Administration from the University of Pittsburgh. He was recently featured on the Pittsburgh Business Times on KDKA-TV; where he introduced the legal services the Bar Association provides to the public.

Dave is married to Kelley (Jones) and has two children, Zach & Lexie.

John R. Pope, Jr. '70 has been selected as the new director of the Richmond Department of Parks, Recreation and Community Facilities of Richmond, VA. Pope, who has served since 2001 as chief of the West Virginia State Parks system, comprised of 34 state parks, nine state forests and four wildlife management areas. This more than 205,000 acres, and includes 10 lodges and more than 2,000 cabins and campsites and an assortment of golf courses, swimming pools, restaurants and museums. Pope managed a \$31 million annual budget, with more than 60% being self-generated revenue, as chief of the park system. John's work experience includes, director of the Kanawha Co. Parks and Recreation Commission in Charleston and superintendent of park maintenance and operations in Jefferson City, MO. His educational background consists of a master's degree in parks and recreation from the University of Missouri and an undergraduate degree from Bethany College. Pope took over the position on January 2. He is the son of Jack and Betty Mudron '49 Pope. John and his wife, Patricia, are the proud parents of Logan and Taylor.

Dorothy Blaner '72 has been selected by the Ohio Association of Community Colleges Governing Board for the Distinguished Alumni Award. The award is given to those who have improved their community through professional and or artistic achievement, volunteer service, participation in public service organizations, involvement in civic functions and for providing leadership. She is a graduate of Jefferson Community College, Kent State University, Wheeling Jesuit University and a master of business administration degree from Franciscan University in Steubenville. As well as serving on city council, she serves on the TEMS Joint Ambulance Board and Ohio Mid-Eastern Government Association,. Dorothy has served on your THS Alumni Board for many years previously as President and currently as your KnighTimes Newsletter Editor. Congratulations Dorothy on a well deserved recognition

Kyle Brown '72, a member of the Toronto Board of Education was recently selected to represent the school board on the Jefferson County JVSD Board of Education. Kyle is the IBEW Local 246 Business Manager.

Suzanne Kavanagh '84 has been a traveling nurse for many years. She recently bought a condo and is settled in the Las Vegas, NV area. She works in the Labor and Delivery Department at St. Rose Hospital in Henderson, NV. Suzanne is the daughter of Nina Andrews Kavanagh '55.

Amy Kireta '93, recently spoke to students enrolled in Biology I and II classes at Toronto High School. Ms. Kireta is an aquatic ecologist at the University of Minnesota; her specialty is the identification of diatoms, which are gold brown algae studied under a microscope. She informed students that she is working on a project known as Great Lakes Environmental Indicators, where she is collecting sediment from the Great Lakes through pipes and performing research on the diatoms. Barbara Pritts, THS science department chairperson, invited Ms. Kireta to speak to the students.

Jim Brown '76, who has been the district maintenance superintendent for Toronto City Schools, was recently named to the position of Safety Director and will oversee emergency procedures and training of staff. Jim's past experience includes being president of the Toronto Volunteer Fire Department.

#### Births

Patrick and Melissa Horkulic DeMary '87 had a daughter born on November 16, 2005. She was named Celia Marie. Maternal grandparents are George '52, deceased, and Cecelia Bonfine Horkulic '56.

Matt and Jennifer Simone '87 Karaffa had a baby boy, Noah, on Feb. 13, 2006. Paternal grandparents are John and Aldona Pensis Karaffa '53 and maternal parents Mike '57 and Lou Simone.

Derek and Danielle Walker '91 Babcock had a daughter born on November 8, 2005. She was named Skylar Hyde. They reside in Las Vegas, NV.

Josh and Georgia Wise Pick '92 had a son born on January 6, 2006. He was named Owen Gregory.

Angie Barnes '94 had a daughter born on April 11, 2006. She was named Galixy and they reside in Las Vegas, NV.

Staff Sgt. Tom '92 and wife Angela Anderson of Anchorage Alaska announced the birth of their daughter, Callie Marie, born on April 13, 2006.

#### Weddings

Linda Wynkoop Houck '54 was united in marriage to George Eisenzimmer on December 3, 2005.

Amanda Winstel '97 and Richard Coburn '99 were united in marriage on June 25, 2005. They are making their home in Toronto.

Erica Ohalek **2000** and Shawn Sloane **'90**, were united in marriage on July 30, 2005. They are making their home in Sacramento, CA.

## Anniversaries

Chuck '68 and Diana "Dani" '69 Rock Swearingen celebrated their 35th wedding anniversary Nov. 7, 2005.

Harry and Jo McTheny Andrews '51 celebrated their 54th anniversary on April 2.

## Stars and Stripes

Marine Sgt. Major Bret Roy '79 joined the Marines in 1983, and attended basic training at Paris Island, SC. He attended infantry training school and graduated as a lance corporal with merit. Having served in Japan from 1984 to 1987, Roy attained the rank of corporal and completed noncommissioned officer's training. Graduating with honors from the officer's school in 1986, he was also named Marine barracks Japan noncommissioned officer of 1986. Transferring to K Company, 3rd Battalion of the 6th Marines. He graduated with honors from infantry leader's training school in 1987. As sergeant he served two tours during Operation Just Cause in Panama and Operation Desert Storm in Kuwait. Roy continued his schooling at Camp LeJeune, NC graduating with honors from an infantry platoon sergeants' course. With Company B, 1st Battalion, 8th Marines for 1994-96, Roy also served as training and operations chief before being promoted to gunnery sergeant in 1998. Within the past year, he has served in Iraq in support of Operation Iraqi Freedom and according to a press release from the marines was promoted to the rank of sergeant major, the highest rank an enlisted soldier can attain. Roy's service decorations include the Navy Commendation Medal with Gold Star, the Navy and Marine Corps Achievement Medal with four Gold Stars and the Combat Action Ribbon with Gold Star. We are very proud of Marine Sgt. Maj. Bret Roy's accomplishments and extend congratulations to him and his family.

#### Toronto Athletes-Who Are They?

We've listed several of the successful athletes from our City. Read the list and see whom you can remember. Tell us the names of other THS athletes; we'll include them in future newsletters.

Rollie Fingers—(Oakland A's MLB Hall of Fame)

Clarke Hinkle **'27**— football (Bucknell) Green Bay Packers, NFL Hall of Fame

Don Sutherin '54— Four sport letterman at THS. Ohio State University—kicked the winning field goal in the Rose Bowl against Oregon. Canadian Football League—Hall of Fame.

Otis Winston '92—(Ohio State University Basketball. In college track, Otis was an All-American, Olympic trial qualifier, Ohio State record holder (7' 41/2") and placed third in the NCAAS).

Jon Smith '72 —New York Rangers Strength Coach

Doug Wirth '72— track, football (Bethany) Iron Man Triathlon in Hawaii, Climbed Mt. McKinley in Alaska.

Tom "Chip" Coulter '64— baseball, basketball. Played professional baseball for the St. Louis Cardinals & NY Mets.

Wm. "Bill" Peterson '39—coach at Florida State and later at Rice University in Texas before becoming a coach with the Houstin Oilers.

David Pillar '97 is head scorekeeper for Indiana University basketball. He is an official for basketball and softball for State of In.

## **Great Gift Ideas**

THS Replicas (lights)	\$20.00
Cotton Throws	\$50.00
Golf Shirts w/logo	\$20.00
Cookbooks	\$ 7.25
T-Shirts	\$10.00
Sweatshirts	\$15.00
Mugs	\$ 4.00
Car Flags	\$5.00

When placing an order please include 7% sales tax and \$5.00 for shipping and handling. Checks should be made payable to THS Alumni Association. All shirts are ordered by size (small-medium-large) Larger shirts (1X-2X) please add \$2.00 extra.

#### The Red, White, & Knight

Have you ever wondered where we got our colors or name-Red Knight? The first graduating class of Toronto High School chose our school colors, red and white, in 1889. Not until 45 years later did our colors have a meaning. The graduating class of 1934 thought red should stand for loyalty and courage, while white was for purity and honesty. Our school name was dubbed upon us by a Herald Star sports news writer, Bill Workman, in 1930, when Toronto was playing one of the first ever "Knight" games in the state of Ohio.

Information provided by THS students, Brittney Black & Tyler Wilson

## New Yearbook Surplus

A surplus of new yearbooks from 1969 to 2002 are available at the high school for a small fee. Please contact Librarian, Sue Gabriel Davidson '71 to get a complete listing and price and arrange for pickup. The phone number for the high school office is 740-537-2442.

## Alumni Office

Your alumni office recently completed the purchase of a new computer system. We are refining our database information and updating and creating an email address folder. We hope to encourage at least one person from each class to take the lead in providing us with class updates. If you are interested in helping, please contact the office (740-537-9114) and leave a message. Brenda Cich Poole '85, through her company Jupiter One, is building our website,

www.torontoohioalumni.com and we will be able to have our own email link.

#### Reunions

The Class of 1976 is planning their 30th reunion for August 2006 at Dyer Country Club. Contact Pattie Smith Lamantia 740-537-3150 or Kevin Gillis 740-537-9564 for information. They are in need of addresses.

The **Class of 1956** is planning their 50th reunion for September. Contact Donna Freeman 740-537-2661 for information.

The **Class of 1986** had their reunion at the end of May.

## What's New at the Toronto Commons?



Have you visited the Gazebo at Toronto's Commons? The world war artillery gun, or "cannon" as many of us so fondly refer to it, has been refurbished and given its own special area. The Toronto Beautification Committee sold bricks with individuals or families' names on them and placed them around the base of the gun. They are currently working on remodeling the "Liberty Square" area on Fourth Street; they are using name engraved bricks as the focal point. Anyone who is interested in purchasing a brick for either area, may contact Karen Mann Mellott '71 at 740-537-4829 for more details

## Fun Dessert for your Graduation Party

"Heavenly Dirt"

- Pokey Straka, wife of Bill Straka '53

16 oz. cream cheese 3 cups milk

1 large pkg. OREO's, crushed

I large instant vanilla pudding

2 cups powdered sugar

24 oz. Cool Whip

2 tsp. Vanilla

Beat softened cream cheese with powdered sugar. Beat pudding, and milk until thick. Use a large plastic flower pot the size of the bowl. Layer crushed cookies, and pudding mixture in flower pot. Ending with cookie crumbs on top. Refrigerate. Decorate with a flower on top. Recipe can be halved.

For more tasty ideas for your graduation party, call THSAA at 740-537-9114 or stop in *Sally's Hallmark* or *Sky Bank* to buy your copy of *The Taste of TORONTO*, *OH*, *that is* at a cost of \$7.25. Remember - your dollars help Toronto Scholars.

## Don't Forget! - Summer Alumni Picnic 2006

We are planning our 2<sup>nd</sup> Summer Alumni Picnic now for August 2006 at the Newburgh Landing. Get ready for a fun Evening of singing, laughing and good food (pot luck dinner & tasty desserts) down by the riverside.



A monetary donation to the Alumni Association in memory of a classmate, friend or classmate's family member is a gift that continues giving through scholarships to graduates each year. Acknowledgements are sent to the family. With this newsletter, we are trying a new format so that we are able to continue to list all of those people for which memorials were sent and recognize those making the donations and often many of you have given memorials for more than one person during the quarter. We need to conserve space in the newsletter so that we may provide you with more news articles and keep you updated on current alumni activities.

#### IN MEMORIUM:

Janet Sherwood Allen '57, Nancy Beswick Allen '71, V. Altman, Jane Tarr Barber '61, Robert Beatty '43, Betty Piatt Berkowits '42, Dorothy Rebich Birch '52, Loretta Brem '53, Carolyn Argentine Byers '53, George R. Caddick Jr '78, Ronald Cadman '65, Stanley Chesney '73, Nick Choma '53, Deceased classmates of Class of 1940, Katherine Keeder Conner '36, Ruth Connolly, Betty Byrd Churchman '42, Mary Culp, John Davis-son of Jack and Judy Thompson Davis '52/55, William E. Davis '41, Marion Anderson Deku '54, Alvin Dickey(husband of Norine Quinlan Dickey '38, Jennette Potts Dougherty '39, Betty Caddick Eisenzimmer '53, Dider Byrd Ensman '46, Gary T. Fisher '66, Robert Flowers '54, Robert Gabriel, Mary K. Miltko Gorrell '52, Kathryn Hammond (Teacher and Dean of Girls), Steve Hanuscin '37, Carol Byrd Harris '54, Myrtle Bray Haught '28, George Hawthorne '48, Robert T. Hughes (Teacher and Dean of Boys), Pauline Cervenek Humphrey '47, Dorothy Ellis Karnes '44, Carl "Butch" Kestner '60, Jack Kincaid '52, Howard V. King Sr. '47, Ralph Kruise Sr. '37, Wayne Leasure '54, Geneva McConnell Long ' 36,D. Verne McConnell '50, Bill McGee '44, Donna Tarr McMillin '46, Jane Potts McMullen '38, George Meyer '39, Grace Muldoon, Helen Murvosh Munis '31, B. Aileen Milligan Myers '36, John Newbold '47, Carl Petras '49, Chuck Piatt '43, Melvin Piatt '47, Don Ramer '56, Ralph Rebich '56, Sgt. Nathaniel "Nate" Rock '97, Jane Dennis Rockey '65, Martha Craig Rossiter '36 (teacher), June Sherwood (teacher), Ken Sherwood '53, Tom Sherwood '52, Jeff Simpson '65, Bernard Smurda '45, George Spaulding, Barbara Robinson Stroup '52, Hugh Sutherin '52, Jerry Sutherin '54, Gary Tice '69, Mary Catherine Hunter Turner '33, Margaret Bardun Tyska '36, Helen Sabol Vogt '53, Margaret Wallace '31, Verna Wright Wilkins '39.

#### GIVEN BY:

Gary Allen '68 Carl Anderson '47 Jennifer Dougherty Arunyon '65 Doris Lowery Barnhouse '41 Nancy Baron David Batcho '53 Kay Birney (teacher) Sandra Evans Blanck '61 Dorothy Blaner '72 Donna K Turner Boss '59 Ernie Boston '44 Richard Bray '55 George R Caddick Sr. '45 Dick & Barbara Harasimik Carter '52 Bob & Becky Hughes Chadwick '48 Irene Choma '45 Rodger & Vickie Clark '60 Judy Cosenza Eva Sweda Cunningham '35 Larry & Sue Gabriel Davidson '66/71 Margaret Bloomer Davidson '42 Betty E Davis-wife of Wm E Davis '41 Robert Deku-husband of Marion '54

Norine Quinlan Dickey '38 Glenn & Mary Cervenak Dickinson '40 Linda Wynkoop Houck Eisenzimmer '54 Tom & Wanda Lowery Firm '45 JoLynn Lowery Fisher '68 Janice Peckens Galleher '57 Tim Gorrell '76 Dolores Argentine Graceffa '50 Jerry & Jean Moore Harmon '64 Charles Hartwell '54 Joan Ferguson Hindman '50 Ron & Ellen Stoll Hughes '70/74 Dorothy Freeland Humphrey '41 John & Aldona Pensis Karaffa '53 Jane Baier Kaschak '73 Nina Andrews Kavanagh '55 Becky Nelson Kestner '61 Patricia Kruise Kosin '61 Suzanne Reeves Kresser '88 Michael Lucas '68 Martha Manor Board of Directors Merry Markland John & Carolyn Smith McCart '53/54

## Memorials cont.

#### **GIVEN BY:**

Janice Tarulli McClain '70 Jane Walker McConnell '54 Jack McMillin '48 Larry & Eileen Miller Carl & Judy Hardwell Moreland '55/56 Betty Wright Ralston '40 Tom & Brenda Buratynski Ramer '77 Bill & Rosemary Tarulli Rebres '53/58 John Rebres '46 Jessie Skinner Riggs '44 Ed & Madge Ladomersky Rock '37/36 Chuck & Carol Wasyk Rogers '53 Harriet Piatt Sherwood '52 Wade Skinner '37 Nancy Byrd Smith '44 Ronald & Louise Corkran Smith '34/37 Tina Talboo Michelle Tice 2000 Susette Shevelow Tice '73 Travis Tice 2009 Toronto Education Association Tom Urich '52 John Wallach '57 Janis Ralston Westfall '67 David Westlake '75 James Westlake '47 Betty Byrne Whitacre '34

#### Life Members

Barbara Hutchison Borts '67

Kevin Mirasola '77

Harriott Piatt Sherwood '52

John Wallach '57

Carolyn Stagani McGrath '58

James Anderson '37

Mary Lillian Pentland Smith '39

Jim Brannon '68

Jack McMillin'48

Peg Howe Monigold '55

Robert E. Robb '41

Kaye Vogelsong Callard '65

## **Scholarship Donations**

Ed Kalifut '42

Bill & Valerie Baker '51

Scott Ford '65

Myra (Shaffer) Barlow '40

Mary (Hughes) Canada '40

Margaret Clendeming Riser '32

Monica (Urich) Rauch '50

Jack & Julie (Wasyk) Hughes '45

John Wallach '57

Mike Ryan '53

Diane Reed Ernsberger '87

Richard Rust '46

David/Carol Paris Cox '67

Robert E Robb '41

## **Operating Fund**

Janet (Blewitt) Loadman '56

Olga Butcher King '38

June Bauer McLeod '46

Barbara Jelia Barnes '47

Deborah Martine

Herbert Shiltz '52

Don Kestner

Adalene Wynkoop Carter '43

Donald Maple '48

John Wallach '57

Howard Kincaid '49

Donna Milby Wise '46

George Hodvanic '33

Carl J. Anderson '47

Sara Holland '47

Mary Clendeming Riser '32

Robert E. Robb '41

#### Equipment

Donna Milby Wise **'46**Melissa Horkulic DeMary **'87**John Wallach **'57**Carl J. Anderson **'47** 

## President's Message

Thank you for all your encouraging words to us on our Newsletter. We enjoy your messages and items about your family. Your donations in memory of your loved ones and in celebration of special events in your life, make a difference in the lives of our children. This year we will be able to assist even more scholars in their life goals through the Alumni Scholarships.

A special "Thanks" to Chirstine Hargrave '65, and the entire Foundation Committee for all the long hours they donated to the Alumni.

To all the volunteers who have helped staff our office— my "thanks and kudos". Nancy, Dani, Dorothy, and Carolyn—for all you contribute on behalf of THSAA—you are the best.

Have a wonderful summer and remember our Alumni summer picnic is right around the corner in August. Call the office at 740-537-9114 and make a reservation.

-Anna Lea Litten Wirth '49

Reminder: If you move please let the alumni office know your new address so we may update our records.

# THS Yearbooks-Remember When

# 1992 Red Knight Team Court of Dreams

"That's the way we play. We like to play Pressure defense and force mistakes. I feel like I say that every game, but that's our team. We like to run".

Quote from Coach John Tice.



Kneeling (L. To R.)- Aaron Clegg, Tim Anderson, Otis Winston, Tom Anderson Tay Montgomery; Coach Tiee, Bob Haynes, Chris Burdette, Ivan Russel, Matt LeMasters, Ryan Winstel, Coach Gullietier

# Flag Corps-1992



Kneeling (L. To R. )- Julie Cronin, Gail Rebres, Billie Joe Robertson; seated-Lisa Matta JoLynn Chadwick, Erica Wellington, Lizzy Popp, Heather Saner, Amy Kireta, Valarie Dunlap Shelly Franke; standing- Crisstina Tuttle, Jocee Figley, Deena Grant, Tracy Sutherin, Kim Lucas Stephanie Caswell, Mandy McClain, Kelly Cronin



Track 2000 Jamie Keenan-Graceful Stide



American History Class-1968 Mr. Jones and one of his five American History classes, all comprised of only Juniors. Who looks familiar to you?



Track 1992 No Hurdle Otis can't overcome